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Going to the movies just got a whole lot easier for people who are blind or vision impaired in the Hunter region, with the introduction of audio description at Reading Cinemas Charlestown. 
Audio description (AD) is a way to describe the visual elements seen on screen in a clear and private manner. It gives a person who is blind or vision impaired a true sense of what is happening on-screen with a description of scenery, costumes, facial expression and body language which is spoken between natural pauses in dialogue. The audio described track is communicated privately to the movie-goer through a set of headphones attached to a wireless receiver.
“This is a really exciting day for people who are blind or vision impaired in the Hunter region, said Ms Lauren Henley, media access campaign leader for Blind Citizens Australia.   

“Audio description gives people access to a form of entertainment that they may never have had an opportunity to experience before. It means school kids who are blind can now go to the movies with their friends and not feel left out when all everyone is talking about is the latest box office film. It also means that people who have lost their sight later in life can continue to share the experience of watching a movie with family and friends”, said Ms Henley.
Charlestown resident Mark Walters, 36, will be one of the first to make it down to the Reading cinema to give audio description a go. 
“I’ve been blind my entire life and never thought I would be able to enjoy going to the movies. I’m just so excited that this is available in Charlestown”. 

Blind Citizens Australia, as the peak national consumer organisation of and for people who are blind or vision impaired has worked closely with the four major cinema chains (Hoyts, Village, Event/ Greater Union/ Birch Carroll & Coyle and Reading) and the Federal Government to guarantee audio description in cinemas for people who are blind or vision impaired. Blind Citizens Australia is a member of the Federal Government’s Accessible Cinemas Advisory Group (ACAG) which was established to oversee the rollout of accessible cinemas across Australia.
By 2014, audio description for people who are blind or vision impaired and closed captioning for people who are deaf will be available on 242 screens, in 132 complexes around Australia. 
Approximately 1.5% of current cinemas are accessible to movie-goers who are blind or vision impaired. The Blind Citizens Australia “It’s Our Turn Now’ national postcard campaign led the way in highlighting the poor access available to people who are blind or vision impaired, with over 8000 people voicing their concern that they were being left behind and treated as second class citizens.  
Reading Cinemas Charlestown is the second cinema in the Hunter Region to begin offering this vital service since Greater Union Glendale began screening films with audio description in October 2011.
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Charlestown cinema delivers the goods for blind movie-goers
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